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AUGUST
MEMORY VERSE

"All we like sheep have
gone astray: we have
turned every one to his
own way. and the Lord
hath laid on him the
iniquity of us all.”

~Isaiah 53:6, KJV
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FROM MY HEART TO YOURS:

Church Budget Giving

The following analysis of budget
giving for 2017 has been supplied by our
Finance Office. As your Pastor, I do not know
what individual families give. This is a matter
between you and the Lord.

I do know what Jackie and I give, and we have
faithfully given a tithe of our income to the
church budget throughout our married life.
Our contributions to special offerings (like Lot-
tie Moon) and other charitable causes outside
the church are over and above our tithe to the
church budget. This is our conviction.

2017 Budget Contributions Family Units
(Teens and children not included.)

0 Offerings given 12
Less than $500 22
$500-999 11
$1,000-1,999 26
$2,000-2,999 11
$3,000-3,999 14
$4,000-4,999 17
$5,000-5,999 5
$6,000-6,999 11
$7,000-7,999 6
$8,000-8,999 5
$9,000-9,999 2
$10,000-10,999 2
$11,000-11,999 3
$12,000-12,999 3
$13,000-13,999 2

$14,000-15,999

—

Observations

Several observations can be made from the
above information. First, many people give
generously to the church budget. The amount
is not important, but faithful giving is. Sec-
ond, others give a small amount or nothing at
all. Some who gave during 2017 are not giv-
ing now. Third, during the past year several
generous givers have gone to be with the
Lord. Others have relocated. At the same
time, new members have come into the church
and are giving faithfully. Even so, budget
receipts, January through June in 2018 are
down $36,819 from the first six months in
2017. Total budget receipts for 2017 were
$604,534, the largest amount received in the
church’s history. Special offerings for the
year totaled $87,957. Fourth, unlike some
churches, Barcelona Road is not dependent
upon the financial support of a few wealthy
families. Rather, we depend on a large num-
ber of families making faithful contributions.

Conclusions

How can we address the shortfall in budget
giving? First, current givers may be able to
increase their giving. Second, those who
don't give hopefully will be challenged to start
giving. Third, we need to reach more new
members to replace the ones we have lost.
Fourth, we ought to make budget giving a pri-
ority. Special offerings have their place and
are important but not at the expense of reg-
ular budget giving. When our budget giving is
down, our mission giving to the Cooperative
Program and Central Baptist Association are
affected negatively, since they are based on
a percentage of the total budget receipts.
Finally, we can pray for our church and its
financial needs.

Your Pastor,
Jon Stubblefield

Attendance & Finances
Bible Study Sun AM  Sun PM Wed.

6/03/18 167 184 94 73
6/10/18 164 200 84 66
6/17/18 159 180 88 50
6/24/30 167 176 79 44

JUNE BUDGET RECEIPTS: $41,435.36
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3—Brittani Hale
6—Bill Roemerman
8—Paul Grimes
8—Steven Jones
9—Ken Bauman
9—Ruth Ann Hicks
9—Brayden Jones
11—Alice Attaway
11—Megan Archuleta
12—Richard McMurry
12—Van Steed
13—Darlene Parker
14—Carolyn Moffitt
14—Joyce Reeves
15—Jacque Emmert
16—Ted Emmert
16—Judy Dacus
16—Ermma Campbell
20—Henry Powell
22—Tommy Bledsoe
25—Faye Butcher
27—1John Foust
27—Vickie Russell
27—Tom Belin
30—Lloyd Thrash
30—Emile Borne
31—Lorene Watson
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2—Jolley and Frances Baugh
2—Freemon and Brenda Miles
5—Keith and Tammy Friederich
5—Pete and Marti Mather
8—Van and Kathy Steed
8—Grady and Linda Waggoner
9—Alan and Sue Farrow
12—T. J. and Belle Wyatt
15—Clark and Anna Cogswell
23—Ken and Darlene Parker
25—Ed and Ida McCluer
25—Jim and Ann Webb

SUGGESTIONS FOR AUGUST

School supplies, ink pad and stamps,
coloring books (must fit in a shoebox)

Supplles

"‘”]'r}
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NEW CAFETERIA
AT CAMP SILOAM

On June 21, 2018, Cedar Hall, the
new dining hall at Camp Siloam in Siloam |
Springs, was dedicated. i

Dr. Jon Stubblefield, a member of o
the Board of Directors, stated that ..
funds were raised by gifts from individu- YOU are invited to a
als and churches and a plaque is on the WEDDING SHOWER
wall recognizing BRBC as a major contrib- HONORING

utor. A total of $3,919,594 was raised.

EMILY FRIEDERICH
SATURDAY, AUGUST 4™ 1 -3 PM
BRBC Fellowship Hall

Registered at Amazon and
Bed, Bath and Beyond

L oy LR O

LIBRARY
NEWS

We have some new books in our
Library: "Everything Is Possible” by Jen
Bricker, the girl who was born with no
legs and a four book mystery series by
Mary Ellis.

We have a large number of VHS
tapes, western books, some political
books, books for women, end times books,
Christian living books, devotions and more.

Come by and visit Your Library.
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TEACHERS AND WORKERS IN CHILDREN AND YOUTH DEPTS.

Children Sunday School Teachers:

Nursery: Tammy Friederich

PreK and Kindergarten: Sandra Gross and Linda Jackson
Grades 1-3: Cynthia Tolleson and Rosa Caprio

Grades 4-6: Damian LaFargue and Daphna Hobbs

Wednesday All Stars Teachers:

Grades K and 1: Cynthia Tolleson and Shella Clancy
Grades 3-4:

Grades 5-6: Glenn Grippe
Recreation: Jim Webb
Kitchen Duty: Anna Grippe

Sunday School and All Stars:

Floating Teacher: Juel Zeiser
Music: Shelly Wagner

Children's Ministry Team:

Shella Clancy

Sandra Gross

Dianne Latiolais

Shelly Wagner

Belle Wyatt

Juel Zeiser

Ann Webb, Children's Director-Chair

Youth Sunday School Teachers:
David and BJ Robinson

Youth Ministry Team:

David and BJ Robinson
Harley and Jo Burke

Volunteers for the Youth Team are needed. If you feel you can serve on
the Youth Ministry Team, please let David or Henry Powell, Chairman of
the Committee on Committees, know or call the church office.
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YOUTH, DAVID ROBINSON AND SOLLIE JONES IN HATTIESBURG ON THEIR WAY
TO CAMP IN PANAMA CITY, FL. MAIN STREET BAPTIST IS DR. STUBBLEFIELD'S
FORMER CHURCH. Photo by BJ Robinson

WYOMING
MISSION

TRIP
JUNE, 2018




"By the Cross We Care, Non-profit
One Person At a Time" Organization
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390 Barcelona Road Hot Springs, AR 71901
Hot Springs Village, AR 71909
Telephone: 501-922-0692
Fax: 501-922-4462

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436 RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Email: brbc3@att.net

Church Staff:

Pastor: Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626
Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504

Youth Minister: David Robinson—915-8039

Children’s Ministry Director: Ann Webb—501-802-1346

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to
keep members informed about programs of
the church and to report news about its
members.

Deadline for articles is the
fifteenth of each month.

You may e-mail your articles to
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the
church office.

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner.

Schedule of Services:

Church e-mail addresses
Sunday Services:
Sunday School - 9:30 AM General brbc3office@att.net
Sanctuary Worship Service - 10:30 AM Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net
Celebration Worship Service - 10:30 AM Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com
Youth - 5:15 PM Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net
Evening Worship - 6:00 PM Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net
David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net
Wednesday Evening: Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net
Youth/All Stars - 5:00 PM Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net
Prayer Service - 6:00 PM Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net
Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM James Roberts jroberts1952@hotmail.com

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:

Monday through Thursday 8:30 am—4:30 pm

www.brbchsv.org Friday 8:30 am—3:00 pm




